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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 12th October 2020 at 19:00 via Zoom
1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Graham Easton, Sue Bremner, Ian King, Aileen Firth, George Irvine, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Cochrane and Gordon Edgar; Gethin Chamberlain, 10 members of the public, and 2 members of the press.
2.       
Apologies – Tom Combe, Jim Stillie and Alisdaire Lockhart
3.       
Declarations of Interest – None. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GEas and seconded by DD.
5.       
Matters Arising – AP asked GEd if work had been scheduled for the potholes at the top of Forrest Road. GEd to follow up.
6.       
Community Police Report – No report. DD and other members of the CC met with the Community Police Officer who was advised of issues regarding anti-social behaviour, parking, and the travelling community. CC urged members of the community to report any such issues to the police.

Monthly report is sent centrally. AP to follow up.

7.       
Mauldsheugh Wood Community Wildlife Project – GC has signed a licence with Sir Michael Strang Steel and the Philiphaugh Estate Trust to run a wildlife project. The main goal of the project is to make the existing woodland more welcoming for wildlife.

The agreement does not impact on the existing rights of access for the public.


An initial survey will be carried out to determine which wildlife are already present in the woodland.


As part of the project, GC would like to encourage red squirrel, pine marten, red kite, and osprey to the area as they are already in neighbouring woodland around the town.


GC is converting his existing business into a community interest company in order to manage the project and is liaising with other wildlife groups. Site visits have also been arranged over the next couple of weeks. GC is asking members of the community with carpentry skills to offer their help with building bird boxes etc. Other volunteers will be needed and GC will establish a local management committee.


AP suggested that members of the Community Shed may be able to help with bird boxes.


GEas asked about costing and who was paying for the project. GC confirmed that he was covering the costs.


Selkirk Community Council agreed to support the project.

   
 
8.       
Local Improvements – IK advised that the entrance to Halliwell’s Close needs repainted and that there is still the issue with the drains at Dunsdale Road. GEd confirmed that SBC have looked at the drains but, rather than being blocked, the drain has collapsed. SBC are still trying to establish the owner of the wall.
9.       
Planning Matters – 

20/01153/FUL – no objection albeit with two caveats re external displays and storage, and bins.


20/01060/FUL – no objection.

10.
Open Forum – An extensive discussion was had re the travelling community.

MoP1 asked why the travellers are not paying fees and if it was possible for the caravans to be moved onto the hard surface rather than the grass. GEd reiterated that they do not have to pay fees as the caravan site is not open due to covid. If the site were open, the travellers would have to pay fees. GEd also confirmed that caravans have been moved and only two remain on the grass.


With regards to the state of the pitches, GEd advised that a lot of work has been done on them over the last couple of weeks. DD concurred but asked if an official risk assessment has been carried out to say that the pitch is safe for use.


Alan Wheelans stated that he must carry out risk assessments for the SRU but cannot conclude that the grass is safe for children to play on as the travellers’ dogs use the grass.


CC has asked Rob Dickson if the area can be fenced off but has not had a reply yet. It was also noted that this may not be a good idea anyway due to the physical nature of rugby.


CC also asked why the CCTV cameras had been switched off as they would have been beneficial in confirming reports of harassment of the travellers.


A suggestion was made that the rugby club could make use of other pitches but the overall consensus was that the children should be able to continue to use the designated area and a solution has to be found which allows this to happen.


IK asked why rules and regulations had not been explained to the travellers on their arrival and notes that this was a grave error made by SBC.


There was a lot of frustration at the fact that Selkirk has been very accommodating and understanding of the travelling community’s needs but this has not been reciprocated.


In response to questions as to why Victoria Park was chosen, GEd again explained that this is the only site which has the facilities required by the families – toilets, electricity, running water, and temporary showers. SBC are duty bound to offer this and it is paid for by the Scottish Government. GEd also explained that a Liaison Officer checks the site daily.


In conclusion, referred to the letter received by the CC dated 5th October 2020 and asked for clarification/answers to the following points by the end of Wednesday 14th October 2020:

1) Which other sites were considered and where are the risk assessments and feasibility studies?

2) How long is temporary?

3) In paragraph 5, which other services are being referred to?

4) What is being done to find another suitable site for the travellers?
11.     
SBC Councillor Reports – 

GEd issued a reminder that the 20’s Plenty trial is being introduced throughout the Borders. Dates for when the trial begins in each town/village can be found on the SBC website.


The budget process for next year is now underway. There are still funds available in the Community Fund which GEd encourages the CC to apply for. AP reported that Cycling Without Age will be making application.

CC has spoken with the Chair of Live Borders re the swimming pool and asks residents to support it when the pool reopens. CC also asks that we all support small businesses and try to shop local.

12.    
Treasurer’s Report – 

CC account

SBC support grant has been paid into account which now stands at £4728.38

Ring-fenced for SRT £833.39 *

Ring-fenced for fountain restoration £1628.30

£2246.34 in general funds

*breakdown of the donations and spending for SRT sent to all councillors as pdf- SRT might wish to consider applying for further funds to be ring-fenced ahead of winter?


BS account
£1466.12 in account

CYCLING WITHOUT AGE – SCOTLAND

SELKIRK COMMUNITY CHAPTER

Jim McPherson made presentation about this initiative last meeting and we agreed to support it.  Jim sent the following report regarding their financial arrangements:
Due to the “knock on effects” of Covid19, currently most banks are not offering the facility of opening a Charities / Business type of account #.  We are required by CWA-S to have a “funding stream” in place to become an affiliated Chapter.  In discussion with the Chair and Treasurer of Selkirk Community Council, the most promising looking arrangement would be for any funds raised to be handled as an identifiable section of the Community Council account until such time as the situation surrounding Covid has eased and we are in a position to open our own account.  

I consulted our auditor who felt this would be an acceptable solution.  The CWA chapter have approved it as a solution to them moving forward with fund-raising etc. and I have agreed to act as treasurer until such time as they are able to open their own account.  Their funds would be ring-fenced and accounted for within the CC account (similar to SRT monies)

I propose that we accept this arrangement.

13.
Selkirk Response Team – GEas advised that the SRT is still active and awaiting the next phase. GEas noted that it would be helpful to know who shielding individuals are to ensure that they receive any help and assistance they require and are not missed.

SRT accounts April - Sept 2020 SUMMARY 
Income 
CC ring-fenced 
1,000.00 
SBC grant 

1,000.00 
Donations 

1,621.65 
Total:


3,621.65 
Expenditure 
Foodbank 

900.00 
PPE 


243.73 
ZOOM 


100.73 
Phone 


60.00 
Care Homes 

240.00 
Charities 

300.00 
Transport 

193.80 
Town centre recovery 750.00 
Total:


2,788.26 
Balance:

 833.39
14.     
SHMG – IK advised that there is a lot of waterlogging on the hill. He is also in discussion with the Golf Club re Caulk’s Well and will have more information by the next CC meeting.

GEd noted that Campbell has been cutting back hedges etc on the footpaths. The seating at the Knowe has been repaired and repairs will also be carried out at the old Fever Hospital.

Blooming Selkirk – 

The hanging baskets have been taken down and are being stored at Philiphaugh.
The summer bedding in the planters has been removed and they’ve been refilled for the winter/spring.  As usual we got most plants from Philiphaugh, but we ran a bit short and Andy from Down to Earth very generously donated some boxes of pansies.  

The dahlias in front of the Victoria Hall are still going strong but will need lifting soon.  JT has spoken to Graham Coulson and he thinks we would be able to work with some of the scouts on this – it was always intended that they would be involved in this project.

JT has approached the Common Riding Trust and the Casting Associations and suggested that they might like to take on the High St and Market Place planters next year. This will come up at their next meeting, next week.

JT has emailed Georgina at Spark Energy to say go ahead with their plan for bulb planting at town entrances but no further response as yet.
15.      Chamber of Trade – no meetings as yet.
The two-day farmer’s market was a success and helped raise essential funds. The farmer’s market will run over two days again in both November and December.

CC thanked the Hammerman Association for their assistance with the tents.
16.     Other Reports – 

Cycling without Age is now fully constituted, and a formal committee will be set up in the next couple of weeks.


Selkirk has one trishaw which can be used for demos. One trishaw costs £8.5k and Selkirk needs two.
17.       Selkirk Remembrance and Poppy Appeal – There will be no physical parade this year but there      will be a socially distanced service at the war memorial at 11am. DD stressed that the public are asked not to attend. Only those who receive an invitation will be allowed at the service. CC will order more crowd fencing for the event.

Fiona Deacon is the area organiser for Poppy Scotland. There won’t be a coffee morning to launch the event this year so businesses are being encouraged to enter the shop front competition.

Poppy Scotland will have a stall at the Farmer’s Market on Saturday 7th November, and DD will be on the High Streetfor the two weekends prior from 7am – 9am.

Fiona is arranging a JustGiving Page, and DD asks if people could come forward with any fundraising ideas.

18.
Selkirk Farmer’s Market (Marshalling/Monitoring) – DD suggested that volunteers are needed to marshall at the Farmer’s Market. Hi-vis vests and ID cards are also required. AP confirmed that there are Community Council vests available. DD also advised that it would be beneficial to have portable, robust signs to indicate the one-way system in place at the market.


AP noted that funds would be available for this and CC will follow up.

19.
AOCB – AF advised that she has not been to able to find out if a High School student would be willing to attend future CC meetings as yet but hopes to have one for the December meeting.


DD is now a volunteer with the Commonwealth War Graves.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:35pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 9th November 2020 (time and venue TBC).
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